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Holy Child Primary School 
 

227 Blair Street, Dallas. Vic. 3047 
P.  O.  Box 399,  Dallas.  Vic. 3047 
Tel:   9309 1620   Fax: 9309 7813 
Email: principal@hcdallas.catholic.edu.au 
Website:  www.hcdallas.catholic.edu.au 

                                                                                                                                                        
30th March 2017 

 

Events – March 2017 

Date Day Time Event 

31st  Friday 8.45am – 1.00pm End of Term 1 
 
 

Events – April 2017 

Date Day Time Event 

13th Thursday  Holy Thursday 

14th Friday  Good Friday 

16th Sunday  Easter 

18th Tuesday 8.45am – 3.20pm Commencement of Term 2 

19th  Wednesday 9.00am or 2.00pm ECSI Survey  (Discovery Centre) 

20th  Thursday 9.00am or 2.00pm ECSI Survey (Discovery Centre) 

21st  Friday 9.00am or 2.00pm ECSI Survey (Discovery Centre) 

25th  Tuesday NO SCHOOL Public Holiday (ANZAC DAY) 
 

 

 
 

END OF TERM 1  
Friday 31st March 

 

8.45am – 1.00pm 
 

 

 

CASUAL CLOTHES DAY 

 

STUDENTS HAVE A CASUAL CLOTHES DAY ON FRIDAY 31st MARCH  
 

Gold Coin Donation Appreciated 
 

Half of the money collection will be given to CARITAS AUSTRALIA 
 

 

ENHANCING CATHOLIC SCHOOL IDENTITY SURVEY 

 

Parents who have replied to participate in the ECSI Survey please keep one of the following dates & 

times available.  
 

                                 Wednesday 19 April  - 9.00am    or    2.00pm 

                                 Thursday   20 April    - 9.00am    or    2.00pm 

                                  Friday   21 April        - 9.00am     or    2.00pm 
 

Location :  Discovery Centre 

 

“Find happiness in making others happy!” 
Mary MacKillop 

mailto:principal@hcdallas.catholic.edu.au
http://www.hcdallas.catholic.edu.au/
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INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S DAY 
 
 

A memorable International Women's Day was celebrated last week on 

9th of March 2017 at Melrose reception. 

 

It was a day when women were recognized for their achievements 

without regard to divisions, whether national, ethnic, linguistic, 

cultural, economic or political. 

 

Special thanks to the Hume Community Hub Leaders, all participants 

and attendees on the day. There were 345 women from different 

nationality attended. They enjoyed the night out in relaxing 

environment with nice food and entertainment. 
 

 

 

ARE YOU INTERESTED? 

Certificate III in Education Support 
This course is for anyone wanting to work as a teacher’s aide or that is currently working as an 
integration aide in a primary school setting and would like to gain a recognised qualification in this area. 
To register your interest, please call Van & Nicole on 9309 1620 Tues & Thursday in The Hub. 

 
Zumba Class 
Zumba is both a dance class and a fitness class. Aside from  heart-health  benefits to you, other benefits 
include  ability to burn calories, and boost your metabolism. 
Cost: $8.00  
For more information, please contact Van and Nicole on 9309 1620. 

 
English class for Beginners 
For learners who wish to develop basic literacy skills that can provide a pathway to higher qualification 
or to be used in the employment environment. 
Program start in Term 2 on Wednesdays from  9.00am – 11.00am 
Childcare is available and limited.  
For enrolment, please contact Van and Nicole on Tuesday and Thursday 9309 1620. 
 

Fitness and Swimming Lessons for School Community Hubs 
Broadmeadows Leisure Centre offers group lessons for adults every week on  
Tuesday at the following times: 
 

Fitness program: Tuesday: 9.00am – 10.00am 
Swimming program: Tuesday 10.00am – 11.00am 

For more information, please contact Van and Nicole on 9309 1620. 
 

ONLINE SAFETY AWARENESS FOR PARENTS     -    Coming soon in Term 2! 

Please register your interest with Nicole or Van on Tuesday or Thursday 9309 1620 
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Dear parents, 

It is hard to believe the end of term one is here. Many events have been celebrated and students have settled 

well into the routine of a new year, class & teacher. Our two prep grades have managed the first few unnerving 

weeks as new friends and routines are established. We have welcomed many newly arrived families into our 

community and we have created many opportunities for them to acclimatise to a new way of life with our new 

arrivals team working with them daily.  

I am confident we can continue to give our students as many learning opportunities as possible as we create the 

conditions for children to be engaged in every lesson in which they participate. 

Term two approaches with many challenges for teachers and students alike as Naplan and school reporting take 

place, excursions and 5/6 camp are organised, and many more school based inquiries are planned to stimulate 

the minds of many!! 

I wish you all a very relaxed holiday and Easter season with family and friends. 

Richard Keele 
Deputy Principal 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Holy Child School Website 

You can now view the Holy Child School Newsletter online fortnightly. 
News and events that occur in our school are also updated regularly on the website. 

 
www.hcdallas.catholic.edu.au 

 

http://www.hcdallas.catholic.edu.au/

